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The Permanent Mission of Colombia to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs and hereby transmits to it the proposal by the Government of Colombia to include the topic of trafficking in children on the agenda for the Fifth Meeting of Ministers of Justice or of Ministers or Attorneys General of the Americas.

The crime of trafficking in children is spreading rapidly throughout the world; it is highly lucrative and represents minimal risks for its perpetrators because of the absence of evidentiary material.  It is also difficult to prevent.  What is more, victims seldom report the crime owing to the powers of intimidation of the organized bands of traffickers.

According to United Nations figures, trafficking in persons involves between 800,000 and 900,000 people each year.  Obviously, because of the shameful number of women who are victims of this crime, much of international attention has been turned to combating it.  But it is no less true that, because children are vulnerable and are strongly affected by this type of crime, it is gaining currency and growing in importance every day.

Although several countries of the Americas are parties to the “Protocol to Prevent, Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, Especially Women and Children,” supplementing the United Nations Convention against Transnational Organized Crime, this act has not been criminalized in all countries and there is no common position in those where it has been, which makes it difficult for states to take effective action against it.

For all these reasons, the Government of Colombia deems it advisable for the Ministers of Justice or of Ministers or Attorneys General of the Americas to begin to consider this topic, with a view to finding formulas for increasing cooperation among the states of the Hemisphere in this area. 


The Permanent Mission of Colombia avails itself of this opportunity to reiterate to the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs the assurances of its highest consideration.
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